## DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

JUL 1 5 2020

TOWN OF STERLING TOWN CLERK

Minutes of June 09, 2020

Present: L.R. Favreau, Gregg Aubin, Deane Day, Paul Lyons, Susan Genereux, Blaine Bershand, Arden Sonnenberg

Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm

Larry Favreau, Deane Day and Gregg Aubin present

Minutes of May 26, 2020 were read. Gregg Aubin made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Deane Day seconded the motion. All in favor 2-0.

## **Public Session**

- Blaine Bershand and Arden Sonnenberg called in to participate remotely via conference call
- Town Meeting June 22 at the Sterling Airport
- \$51,000 for MS-4 Storm Water Permit was paid out of operating budget; unanticipated cost
- Gregg Aubin stated DPW's budget was in place before Paul Lyons took over as Superintendent
- Deane Day inquired if the Library paid for the asphalt. The library has been given the invoice for asphalt

## Superintendent Report DPW

- Paul Lyons tested base before paving Upper North Row Rd
- Gregg Aubin stated the preparation made a difference on the finished product Upper North Row Rd
- Larry Favreau, Gregg Aubin and Deane Day all stated that the paving of Upper North Row Rd came out fantastic
- Paul Lyons will be meeting with PJ Keating to discuss work that was completed
- Redstone Place structure installed culvert and paved trench to stop flooding.
- Paved end of Kilburn Rd mud hole, the DPW crew paved by hand- Deane Day and Gregg Aubin stated it
  was a great job
- Crack sealing and chip sealing of Kilburn Rd, Mortimer Rd, Laurelwood Rd and a section of Bean Rd completed
- Shim coating 100 tons needed for Kilburn Rd, Mortimer Rd, Laurelwood Rd and Bean Rd
- DCR has given the go ahead to start Mortimer Rd drainage

## Superintendent Report Water

- Completed town wide flushing
- Glitches in Window 10 program has postponed Beacon software training
- Flanagan Hill Road no problems tying into water shed DCR gave the ok, permits not needed if 100 feet away
- Senior tech out for a month

Next posted meeting date TBD

Motion to adjourn at 7;36pm

Gregg Aubin; Chairman

Department of Public Works Board